STATEMENT BY THE ZIMBABWE MISSION ON THE OCCASION OF THE UPR OF THE REPUBLIC OF CHAD :  29 OCTOBER 2013

Mr President,

Zimbabwe warmly welcomes and thanks the delegation of the Republic of Chad for their comprehensive report focussing on the implementation of the recommendations from the first cycle review as well as general developments in the field of human rights.

Chad has made tremendous progress in  improving  its normative and institutional framework.   For instance, it has promptly started the process of domesticating  a number of international legal instruments which it has acceded to such as the Optional Protocols to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography and on the involvement of Children in Armed Conflict.
In the sphere of economic, social and cultural rights, Chad has undertaken programmes to, inter alia, strengthen the educational system, health care provision and poverty reduction through income generating schemes for women and  the youth.   Regarding civil and political rights, it has set up the National Committee for Political Dialogue and embarked on judicial service reform with a view to, inter alia, raise awareness among the population  about access to the law and justice and to provide legal assistance to the poor.

Zimbabwe suggests the following recommendations:

· Chad should accelerate the process of harmonising its national legislation with the provisions of international instruments it is a party to; and 

· Intensify its poverty reduction measures, including through extending its entrepreneurial scheme to cover all vulnerable  groups nationally.

Finally, we wish the Government and people of Chad the best in all their future endeavours.

Thank you.
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